
ATTACHMENT 4 

Organizations with Multiple Applications  

Some organizations submit applications for the same program seeking funding from multiple HUD 
grants. Others submit applications more narrowly tailored to each HUD grant and for different programs. 
Organizations with multiple applications are listed alphabetically below. The underlined sentence shows 
the total funding request and recommended award. The points underneath show the individual 
applications by grant. 

$450,000 requested by Alliance House for the same project and recommended to receive $318,000. 

- CDBG Housing #1 – $300,000 requested to demolish and rebuild their facility with 16 deeply 
affordable housing units. It’s recommended to receive $221,000. 

- HOME-ARPA #1 – $150,000 requested and recommended to receive $97,000.  
 

$100,000 requested by Catholic Community Services for the Kitchen Academy Program and 
recommended to receive $60,000.  

- CDBG Public Services #3 – $50,000 requested for Kitchen Academy program chef trainer. It’s 
recommended to receive $30,000. 

- CDBG Public Services #4 – $50,000 requested for Kitchen Academy coordinator. It’s 
recommended to receive $30,000. 

 

$429,800 requested by Community Development Corporation of Utah but not recommended for funding.  

- CDBG Public Services #7 – $55,000 requested for a housing counseling program but it’s not 
recommended for funding.  

- HOME #1 – $374,800 for down payment assistance but not recommended for funding.  
 

$2,762,124 requested by the County Housing Authority and recommended to receive $522,223. 

- HOME #3 – $2 Million requested for rehabilitating City Plaza Apartments but is not 
recommended for funding.  

- HOPWA #1 – $762,124 requested for tenant based rental assistance. It’s recommended to receive 
$522,223. 

 

$91,881 requested by Family Promise and recommended to receive $63,000. 

- ESG Part 1 #1 – $51,881 requested for short-term shelter expenses. It’s recommended to receive 
$30,000.  

- ESG Part 2 #1 – $40,000 requested for rental assistance and recommended to receive $33,000.  
 

$1,269,200 requested by First Step House and recommended to receive $1,092,500. 

- CDBG Housing #3 – $302,000 requested for rehabilitation of two residences used in treatment 
programs. It’s recommended to receive $290,000.  

- CDBG Public Services #8 – $50,000 requested for employment preparation and placement 
program. It’s recommended to receive $33,000.  

- CDBG Public Services #9 – $80,000 requested for peer support services program. It’s 
recommended to receive $61,500.  

- ESG Part 1 #2 – $60,000 requested for behavioral health services at the men’s homeless resource 
center. It’s recommended to receive $30,000.  



- HOME #2 – $500,000 for remediating residentials units contaminated by mold and/or meth, fire 
sprinkler system replacements, and minor improvements. It’s recommended to be fully funded.  

- HOME-ARPA #3 – $277,200 requested for tenant based rental assistance for clients existing 
sober living facilities. It’s recommended to receive $178,000. 

 

$476,572 requested by Friends of Switchpoint but not recommended for funding.  

- CDBG Public Services #10 – $238,286 requested for case management staff serving the Point At 
Airport but not recommended for funding.  

- CDBG Public Services #11 – $238,286 requested for case management staff serving the Point At 
Fairpark but not recommended for funding.  
 

$758,000 requested by NeighborWorks for downpayment assistance and recommended to receive 
$358,000. 

- CDBG Housing #9 – $400,000 requested and recommended to receive $358,000.  
- HOME #5 – $420,000 requested but not recommended for funding.  

 

$620,000 requested by Odyssey House and recommended to receive $435,000. 

- CDBG Housing #5 – $80,000 requested for clinic roof replacement. It’s recommended to be fully 
funded.  

- CDBG Public Services #14 – $90,000 requested to provide free bus passes to low and moderate 
income clients. It’s recommended to receive $47,000.  

- CDBG Public Services #15 – $150,000 requested for transitional housing assistance. It’s 
recommended to receive $85,000. 

- HOME-ARPA #4 – $300,000 requested for rental assistance to tenants exiting transitional 
housing. It’s recommended to receive $223,000. 

 

$3,028,550 requested by Salt Lake City Housing Stability Division and recommended to receive 
$1,752,550. 

- CDBG Housing #6 – $240,000 requested to cover the federally required local match so low and 
moderate income residents can participate in the seismic retrofits program. The advisory board 
recommended $220,000 of funding and the Mayor does not recommend funding.  

- CDBG Housing #7 – $850,000 requested for the Home Repair Program (large and small 
projects). It’s recommended to receive $671,000.  

- CDBG Housing #8 – $500,000 requested for the Shared Equity Program / Community Land 
Trust. The advisory Board did not recommend funding while the Mayor recommended $220,000.  

- CDBG Neighborhood Improvements #1 – $885,000 requested for small business façade 
improvement program. It’s recommended to receive $708,000.  

- HOME #10 – $400,000 requested for homebuyer program but is not recommended for funding.  
- HOME #11 – $153,550 required by HUD to be set aside for Community Housing Development 

Organizations (CHDO). The Council previously gave policy guidance that these funds should be 
added to the annual RDA affordable housing development NOFA.  

- Note that program administration costs are not included in this list 
 

$361,169 requested by Shelter the Homeless for operational expenses and recommended to receive 
$60,000. 

- CDBG Public Services #18 – $132,000 requested for operational expenses at the Miller and King 
homeless resource centers. It’s recommended to receive $30,000.  



- ESG Part 1 #3 – $229,169 requested for operational expenses at the Miller and King homeless 
resource centers. It’s recommended to receive $30,000.  

 

$218,431 requested by South Valley Sanctuary and recommended to receive $208,431.  

- CDBG Public Services #19 – $40,000 requested for domestic violence shelter director. It’s 
recommended to receive $30,000.  

- HOME #6 – $178,431 requested for domestic violence survivor rental assistance and 
recommended to be fully funded. 

 

$1,142,936 requested by The Road Home and recommended to receive $787,000. 

- CDBG Public Services #21 – $101,048 requested for operational expenses at the Miller resource 
center and recommended to receive $30,000.  

- CDBG Public Services #22 – $50,000 requested for housing navigation staff working at four 
homeless resource centers and recommended to receive $30,000.  

- ESG Part 2 #3 – $91,888 requested for rapid rehousing case managers and recommended to 
receive $33,000.  

- HOME #7 – $350,000 requested for tenant based rental assistance and recommended to be fully 
funded.  

- HOME-ARPA #6 – $550,000 requested for tenant based rental assistance as part of a rapid 
rehousing program. It’s recommended to receive $344,000.  

 

$182,919 requested by the Utah AIDS Foundation and recommended to be fully funded.  

- HOPWA #2 – $75,319 for supportive services and recommended to be fully funded.  
- HOPWA #3 – $107,600 for mental health services and recommended to be fully.  

 

$1,346,536 requested by Utah Community Action and recommended to receive $933,224. 

- ESG Part 2 #2 – $152,938 requested for rapid rehousing and recommended to receive $34,368. 
- HOME #8 – $233,142 requested for tenant based rental assistance and recommended to be fully 

funded. 
- HOPWA #4 – $199,714 requested for housing assistance and supportive services and 

recommended to be fully funded.  
- HOME-ARPA #5 – $760,742 requested for tenant based rental assistance to clients that are 

elderly and/or with disabilities. It’s recommended to receive $466,000. 
 

$334,867 requested by Volunteers of America and recommended to receive $234,867.  

- ESG Part 1 #5 – $60,000 requested for operational expenses at the women’s homeless resource 
center. It’s recommended to receive $30,000.  

- ESG Part 1 #6 – $100,000 requested for operational expenses at the youth homeless resource 
center. It’s recommended to receive $30,000.  

- HOME #9 – $174,867 requested for tenant based rental assistance and recommended to be fully 
funded.  

 

$560,000 requested by WeeCare for the same program but not recommended for funding. The 
applications are: 

- CDBG Neighborhood Improvements #2 – $280,000 requested for childcare provider training but 
is not recommended for funding. 



- CDBG-CV – $280,000 requested for childcare provider training but is not recommended for 
funding. 

 

$443,990 requested by YWCA and recommended to receive $221,000. 

- CDBG Housing #10 – $225,000 for a transitional housing facility roof replacement. It’s 
recommended to receive $221,000.  

- CDBG Public Services #27 – $218,990 requested for domestic violence shelter operational 
expenses but not recommended to receive funding.  




